Prayer Letter Vol.35 November 2023



Dear Praying Partner,

"Enter into his gates with thanksgiving, and into his courts with praise: be thankful unto him, and bless his name." (Psalms 100:4). It is so hard to believe that Thanksgiving is already upon us. My how we have so much to be thankful for! Not to get too preachy but the Thankfulness that I have and we should all have for our Saviour's Sacrifice! To think that Jesus would come and die on that cross for a wretch like me! I have so much to be thankful for. I'm thankful for my family that God has blessed me with. I am absolutely convinced that deputation would be so much harder if it weren't for the support group that God has put around me. My wife and my children, I simply cannot say enough about how amazing they are. My Pastor and my friend Steven Bell. I'm so thankful for him, his friendship and godly wisdom! Our sending Church, Way of the Cross Baptist Church. Oh how we miss you all! Your unyielding love and support of us is so amazing, Thank You! All of you reading this letter. I am so thankful for you all, and your willingness to pray and lift our family and ministry before the throne of Grace. We are so thankful for you all! From the Bradley Family, "Happy Thanksgiving"

The Bradleys Happening's

Every time I sit at my desk or at the hotel room desk or hotel lobby to begin to pen down our prayer letter my heart and mind immediately goes to the thought of how grateful we are for your reading our letters and praying! I know I don't do an appropriate job of conveying just how much your prayers matter via a letter once a month, however I am overwhelmed by how God takes care of us and its because of you all and your prayers. When I think of you all I always think of the Apostle Paul and how he said, "I thank my God always on your behalf, for the grace of God which is given you by Jesus Christ;" (1 Corinthians 1:4). We have just finished our last Missions Conference of the year and what an amazing one it was! We were with Lighthouse Baptist Church in Newark NY. Brother Alverson from BIMI's Military division spoke at the

conference as the main speaker. Upon our arrival on the first night, he came up to me and said brother Bradley, I was Yokota Baptist Church, in Tokyo Japan last week and saw your video. Praise the Lord! The church there in Tokyo voted and took us on for support. What an incredible blessing. The Lord met with us each evening of this conference and although Satan fought at every turn much was made of Jesus. We are grateful for new partnering churches. Thank you all for praying this year with us about our timing on moving to the city. As we have been praying this year for God to allow us to move by the end of November, it just seems as if that isn't the Will of God. We have shifted to trying to load up our calendar for the first 4 months of 2024, and then try and move into the city in May of 2024. Would you pray with us about our schedule for early 2024, and for Gods timing on our move. We look forward to being with Eastern



Shore Baptist Church in Maryland for the weekend after thanksgiving. Would you add them to your prayer list also. They are one of our patterning churches, full of some of the sweetest people. They are without a pastor right now. **Would you pray** for them as they seek the Lords help to bring them their new pastor. We are very much looking forward to going into the City the first weekend of December. It will be such a blessing to spend some time with the Dices and the Rodriguez's. After that we look forward to being in Baltimore again this year. We will be with Pastor Morales at Baltimore Baptist Church in downtown Baltimore. That will wrap up our meetings for this year, but we plan to travel to Ga to be with family for Christmas. Would you please pray for our travels during this busy time of the year.